
 

 

 

I want to start this weeks newsletter saying a HUGE 

WELL DONE to the children, staff and to you all as 

parents. 

Over the last 7 days we have welcomed back 330 pu-

pils to school, this is a huge challenge every Septem-

ber but due to Covid-19 and current Government re-

strictions this year has given a few extra challenges, 

but we have achieved this by working together as a 

whole school community. 

I cannot tell you all how proud we all are of your children. They have run  up the paths on 

their first mornings, squealed with excitement as their classroom doors have opened and 

left at the end of the days greeting you as parents, with smiles on their faces. I have 

heard numerous comments around having their “best day ever”, “Year 2 is awesome”, “I 

can’t wait until tomorrow and I love my new class. “ 

Thank you for all your support since our return. I know that some of the new measures are 

going to take us a little time to get used to and for some entering our site each morning, 

seeing the sheer volume of people can be quite overpowering, but we must continue to work 

together to keep us all as safe as possible.  

Please ensure social distancing when entering our site and remember that you can use all 

the outdoor space, top playground, Tellytubby land and the field areas to collect your chil-

dren. We have three entrances to our site which will remain open 

at all drop offs and picks ups. We are currently researching some 

matting for our field area, in preparation for any changes in 

weather, so that we can keep this entrance/exit available.  

Please remember that children in Years 3,4,5 and 6 can arrive at 

school from 8.30am to 8.45am  and children in Years 1 and 2 can 

arrive at school between 8.45am and 9am.  

 

 



 For our staggered starts and finishes to work, we need families to arrive at school 

just before their children’s start times and to leave the site as soon as you have 

dropped your children off at class or collected your children.  

 To limit the amount of people on our school site at any one time, we can only allow 

one parent to drop off and collect. 

 We value home/school partnerships and we recognise that as parents you want to 

get to know your child’s teacher and pass on information but due to the current re-

strictions we cannot hold daily conversations at the door at drop off and pick up 

times, our staff’s safety is important so we are therefore asking that all parents 

stand back from the classroom doors to allow children to enter their classrooms 

easily. This does not mean that you cannot communicate with class teachers, it just 

means that we need to think of safer ways for this to happen. So at this time we 

are asking that you call the school office on 01268 571018, use the school text sys-

tem or send an email to the school office admin@abacus.essex.sch.uk Our office 

team will pass on any messages to our teaching staff and staff will return calls if 

necessary. 

 Should your child become unwell with a temperature, persistent cough or any other 

symptoms associated with coronavirus, please do not send them to school. If you 

are unsure if they are presenting symptoms seek medical advice by calling 111 and 

where symptoms are present please sign your child up to have a test. Where chil-

dren have been tested they should not attend school until they have received their 

negative result.  

 Please can we ask that you do not add posts to social media about your child/

children being unwell, this information is confidential and can cause unnecessary 

anxiety amongst everyone.  

Should you need to contact the school over the weekend to in-

form us of any test results or illness, please can we ask that 

you use the school text system (07786 201172) This will be 

checked throughout the weekend period regularly. It is im-

portant that we are made aware of any positive test results or 

possible Covid illness as soon as possible, so that we can pre-

vent any further infection.  

Facebook is playing up at the moment, so please do not rely on the messenger function to 

communicate with us at the present time.  



 

 

 

 

As part of our school development, we spent a lot of 

time before lockdown working on what we will refer 

to as ‘curriculum drivers’. These four drivers were decided by our staff based on 

what we believe to be the most pertinent factors that affect our pupils and their 

learning, and therefore influence our planning and curriculum development. These 

drivers are the backbone of our curriculum, and will be woven throughout our plan-

ning. Our intent is for these drivers to be clear and impactful for all; we want our 

children to be aware of these drivers and to be able to recognise when these are 

being used throughout the school day (age dependent!). As we will be referring to 

and promoting these drivers in our classrooms, we thought we would keep you in-

formed!  Please refer to our school website for further information.   

 

Since the children have returned to school we have 

been delivering our curriculum through a whole 

school topic centred around the story ‘Here We Are’ 

by Oliver Jeffers. 

Your children may have been coming home sharing 

facts with you about our world. A fact shared with 

me by Year 3 this week is that a disposable face 

mask can stay in the ocean for 450 years before it 

starts breaking down! 

As part of our Risk Assessment we are currently having to limit 

the number of visitors that enter our school therefore we can-

not hold our usual introduction evenings this September.  

We recognise how important the information is for you all, so 

staff are putting together presentations which will be uploaded 

to our website for you to view. 

We will send you all a text to let you know once your child's 

year group presentation has been uploaded and provide a link of 

where to find the presentation. 

This term we will also not be able to hold Class assemblies, plays or parents evening, but we are 

thinking of different ways that we can hold some of these events or present this information. 



I am sorry that some of you are a little disap-

pointed with our limited menu at present. 

We are doing our absolute best to still be 

able to offer three choices a day, cater for 

all dietary requirements and ensure all chil-

dren have time to eat their meal and have 

a playtime with the new restrictions. Mrs Clark (our school cook) and I have 

met this week and we will be beginning to add some extra dishes to our menu 

from Monday 21st September 2020. Next week we will be on WEEK 1 of our 

menu. Our additions will include more hot meals including Fishy Friday.  

The children have adapted fantastically well to our new lunchtime routines. 

Thank you to the whole midday team for making lunchtimes run so smoothly .   

You have probably heard 

from the media the con-

cern about the video on 

Tik Tok of a man who 

streamed his suicide.   

Please ensure that you 

are monitoring your 

child’s online activity and 

keeping a close eye on 

any online conversations 

to keep your child/

children safe at all times.  


